
 

 

 

 

 

 

Sunset Beach Community Association Meeting Minutes 

November 3rd, 2022 

Meeting was called to order at 7:30 with the Pledge of Allegiance and 

introductions. 

 

Roll call of directors: 

• Kevin Paulson, President   Present 

• Tony Nobles, Vice President  Present 

• Alison Carman, Secretary   Present 

• Chris Harrison, Treasurer   Present 

• Brandi Lennertz, Director   Present 

• Dawn McCormack, Director  Absent 

• Natalie Hope, Director   Present 

Minutes: 

• The minutes from the October 6th meeting are being reviewed. 

Treasure’s Report: 

• Chris Harrison reported a beginning balance of $18345.70, 

deposits/donations of $10,984.00, expenses of $543.08, and an ending 

balance of $28,786.62. 

• There were deposits/donations including $7,000.00 Chili Cook-off 

(Woman’s Club), $3,034.00 Rock Concert (Las Damas), $450.00 Mayor 

applications and $500 from Facility rentals. 



• The expenses included $65.00 Vinatech Solutions (monthly website 

support), $121.23 in utilities, $206.85 to Kevin Paulson reimbursement 

(Table replacement & cleaning supplies), $2,439.85 to the County of Orange 

(property taxes), $150.00 to Jules Coover (Event clean-up 9/10 and 9/17) re 

• This left an ending balance of $28,786.62 

• Upcoming expenses-Property Taxes $2,478.10 (1st Installment 

Correspondence: 

• Kevin Paulson received multiple e-mails regarding the new street sweeping 

on the Greenbelt.  Kevin provided contacts at the city to send all questions 

or complaints.  E-mail Sean Crumby, Director of Public Works 

sean.crumpy@surfcity-hb.org and copy natalie.moser@surfcity-hb.org 

Board Comments: 

• Chris Harrison and Brandi Lennertz commented on the success of the Pirate 

Halloween party at the community center and thanked Tony Nobles and his 

team for all of their hard work.  Tony Nobles showed a slide show of the party 

and it was obvious everyone had a great time!! 

 

Public Comments: 

• Gail informed the community about the passing of longtime resident Sue 

porter.  She asked the board to advocate having a bench and/or tree placed 

in her honor on 4th St. 

 

Guest Speakers: 

• Graham Hoad from the Sanitary District updated the community on past 

projects done in Sunset Beach/ Huntington Harbor.  He also mentioned a 

possible large upcoming project replacing old sewage pipes (last replaced 

1936). This project is still in the design phase and could potentially help 

eliminate sewage spills in the future.  This project would require construction 

to the Greenbelt and the removal of some trees. 

mailto:sean.crumpy@surfcity-hb.org


• Kim Weddon informed the community that this year will be the 60th 

anniversary of the Cruise Of Lights in the Huntington Harbor.  The theme this 

year is Swinging to the sounds.  50-minute boat tours will be available 

benefiting the Philharmonic society. For tickets or questions visit 

www.cruiseoflights.org 

 

HBPD Update: 

 

• H.B.P.D. Lt. Archer addressed the communities’ concerns about the new 

street sweeping.  He noted that not all community members were opposed 

to it.  There was a significant decrease in homeless sleeping in cars and the 

parking spots were much cleaner.  He did note that having South Pacific and 

Parallel streets on the same Wednesday was problematic. He suggested a 3-

month trial period to work out any issues and revisiting the issue after that 

time. 

Board Member Elections: 

• Kevin Paulson informed the board that we must hold elections for council 

members.  He proposed that votes be taken at the post office this election 

cycle and revisited on how we vote for next election cycle.  Tony Nobles 

brought the motion and Kevin Paulson seconded it. The board voted 

unanimously to approve. 

Community Center Maintenance: 

• Kevin Paulson asked for someone to bring a motion to replace the 

Community Center electrical.  Tony Nobles brought the motion, Brandi 

Lennertz  2nd.  The board voted unanimously to approve. 

• Kevin Paulson asked for someone to bring a motion to replace security lights.  

Tony Nobles brought the motion, Alison Carman 2nd the motion.  The board 

voted unanimously to approve. 

Fundraising Efforts: 

• S.B.C.A. is currently looking for sponsors from local businesses, realtors or 

even residents for upcoming events.  Please contact Kevin Paulson or 

http://www.cruiseoflights.org/


respond to this e-mail if you are interested or know someone who may be.  

Your company will be advertised at the event.  The S.B.C.A needs your help 

now more than ever.  

• Our 3rd annual Dog Mayor race is underway.  So far we have 3 candidates.  

Voting open during the month of November.  Unlimited voting by the public 

at $1 per vote.  Vote on our website sunsetbeachca.org or mail votes and 

check to P.O. Box 215 Sunset Beach, CA 90742 

Upcoming Events: 

*Please note that some of these events are tentative and subject to change.  

More details to follow. 

• Next S.B.C.A. meeting December 1st at &:30 at the Nobles Community 

Center. 

• 60th annual Cruise of Lights December 16-23. 

 

 

With no other business, the meeting was adjourned. 

 

Respectfully submitted by Alison Carman, Secretary S.B.C.A. 

 

Sunset Beach web site:  sunsetbeachca.org 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 



 


